ESBC
7:30 p.m.

Town Building

COA Room

Committee: Ellen Sturgis, Charlie Kern, Amy Finkel-Hastings, Gary Bernklow, Craig Martin, Stephen Quinn, Lynn Colletti, Michael Wood. Lisa D’Allesio,Associate. Jon Witten, Stow Town Counsel
Anne Needle, Lew Halprin, Janet Stiles, Bill Byron, Linda Hathaway
Ellen opened the meeting discussing the nature of the complaint, the fourteen day return timetable.  Jon Witten, Town Attorney, reviewed the complaint process, and went into detail of the deliberation.  He explained that a violation may occur if it is any substantive dialogue.  Questions rose around the nature of the definition of “deliberation.”  Mr. Whitten focused in on the definition by saying if it was a dialogue that would influence decisions.  He said you can firmly state an opinion.  The violation comes into play if it is willful deliberation.  Mr. Whitten said a violation would occur if any time there are two members having the conversation or dialogue.  He further stated that if the chairs talk to the contractors you should make the document public.  He suggested that the committee appoint a clerk.  He went on to say that it is a misnomer to suggest that email is not an appropriate way to communicate.  
Based on the emails he has reviewed, he does not feel the committee is in violation.  His advice is that we understand the law and we will continue to abide by the law and will state to the AG that we did not violate the law.  

Ellen asked the committee if we had a problem with the co-chairs speaking directly with the project manager and architects.  No one opposed.  

Mr. Whitten explained the next steps, including the cover letter he will write.  This response has to go to the town clerk.  Litigation, negotiations or land purchases can be done in Executive Session, but not email.  You can always send a draft of document through email, but giving input on its contents is deliberative.  Mr. Witten advised that the committee should not empower one person to take on a task such as writing a letter, without being seen by the committee.  A discussion about taking minutes took place.  Discrepancies about the minutes  should be recorded in the future minutes, unless everyone on the committee agrees there was an error.  They should not be discussed by an email.  
Dr. Stiles asked for a point of order to get back to the complaint.  The committee has seven (7) days to ask for more information by the complainant. Mr. Whitten advised that this should not be done.  

Janet Stiles read the complaint to the committee, with additional comments.  During this time she made requests for material that was redacted.  Ellen Sturgis explained that no documents were redacted but that certain emails were excluded as they were privileged due to possible litigation. Further exchanges regarding Dr. Stiles comment “after the fact,” referencing that the ESBC did not provide the public with information regarding the Stone Building and other financial information prior to Town meeting.  Gary Bernklow noted  the data was discussed publicly.  Dr. Stiles responded by reading  excerpts  from specific  emails. Mr. Whitten interjected and suggested that the Attorney General’s Office will review her complaint.  After further discussion, Dr. Stiles suggested she was willing to make suggestions that would negate the complaint.  She went on to read her final statements of the complaint.  She asked for a reprimand of Ms. Sturgis and Ms. Finkel Hastings, she asked that the committee be retrained on the open meeting law, provide an open apology, levying of fines against themselves, and a rescinding of the May 2 and May 10 law.  Mr. Whitten said that because nothing she suggested was possible without action of the Attorney General, there was no further action required by the Committee.  
Ellen made a motion, seconded by Charlie Kern, to send the complaint with a summary of our comments to the Attorney General.  8-0  Unanimous.

Lynn asked Dr. Stiles what she really wanted, and Ms. Stiles responded that she wanted the board to apologize for the violations.  Mr. Witten said he could not advise to allow the committee to do this.  Ms. Stiles objected.  No one on the committee wanted to do this.  
The committee discussed that they will look into setting up an email “mail” account through the Town.  

Ellen moved, Craig seconded, a motion to adjourn.  8:52 pm.  (Unanimous)
Respectfully submitted,
Michael L. Wood

ESBC Member

Approved 10.3.11

